

U.S. MERIT SYSTEMS PROTECTION BOARD

Office of the Clerk of the Board

1615 M Street, N.W. Washington, D.C. 20419-0002

Phone: 202-653-7200; Fax: 202-653-7130; E-Mail: mspb@mspb.gov

May 13, 2013

Mr. Gregory J. Junemann
President
International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers,
AFL-CIO & CLC
Suite 701
501 3rd Street, NW
Washington, DC 20001

Dear Mr. Junemann:

The Merit Systems Protection Board (Board) received your letter dated May 1, 2013, in which the International Federation of Professional & Technical Engineers requests a "pre-emptive statement of opinion" from the Board regarding possible furloughs for Department of Defense employees. Under Federal law, the Board is prohibited from issuing advisory opinions. See 5 U.S.C. § 1204(h). Accordingly, we are unable to provide the requested advisory opinion. Should you have further questions, please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely

William D. Spencer Clerk of the Board